
OKLAHOMA CONSTITUTION
ARTICLE XXII - ALIEN AND CORPORATE OWNERSHIP OF LANDS

SECTION XXII-1
Aliens - Ownership of land prohibited - Disposal of lands acquired.

No alien or person who is not a citizen of the United States, 
shall acquire title to or own land in this state, and the Legislature
shall enact laws whereby all persons not citizens of the United 
States, and their heirs, who may hereafter acquire real estate in 
this state by devise, descent, or otherwise, shall dispose of the 
same within five years upon condition of escheat or forfeiture to the
State:  Provided, This shall not apply to Indians born within the 
United States, nor to aliens or persons not citizens of the United 
States who may become bona fide residents of this State:  And 
Provided Further, That this section shall not apply to lands now 
owned by aliens in this State.

SECTION XXII-2
Corporations - Buying, acquiring or dealing in real estate.

No corporation shall be created or licensed in this State for the
purpose of buying, acquiring, trading, or dealing in real estate 
other than real estate located in incorporated cities and towns and 
as additions thereto; nor shall any corporation doing business in 
this State buy, acquire, trade, or deal in real estate for any 
purpose except such as may be located in such towns and cities and as
additions to such towns and cities, and further except such as shall 
be necessary and proper for carrying on the business for which it was
chartered or licensed; and provided further that under limitations 
prescribed by the legislature, any corporation may acquire real 
estate for lease or sale to any other corporation, if such latter 
corporation could have legally acquired the same in the first 
instance; nor shall any corporation be created or licensed to do 
business in this State for the purpose of acting as agent in buying 
and selling or leasing land for agricultural purposes; provided, 
however, that corporations shall not be precluded from taking 
mortgages on real estate to secure loans or debts, or from acquiring 
title thereto upon foreclosure of such mortgages or in the collection
of debts, conditioned that such corporation or corporations shall not
hold such real estate for a longer period than seven (7) years after 
acquiring such title; and provided, further, that this Section shall 
not apply to trust companies taking only the naked title to real 
estate in this State as a trustee, to be held solely as security for 
indebtedness pursuant to such trust; and provided, further, that no 
public service corporation shall hold any land, or the title thereof,
in any way whatever in this State, except as the same shall be 
necessary for the transaction and operation of its business as such 
public service corporation.
Amended by State Question No. 358, Referendum Petition No. 104, 
adopted at primary election held on July 6, 1954.


